

Minutes
Norco Academic Senate Meeting
March 20, 2017
1:30-3:30 ST107

Members:

Peggy Campo –

Jim Thomas –

Kim Kamerin

Gail Zwart

Celia Brockenbrough

Quinton Bemiller

Senate President

Senate Vice President

Senate Secretary/Treasurer

Business, Engineering, and Information Department, Senator

District PG & SL Committee Representative

Arts, Humanities, and World Languages, Alternate Senator

II. Roll Call

III. Approval of Agenda

Motion to approve Gail/David
MSC

IV. Approval of Minutes of 3/6/17

Motion to approve Gail/Jim
MSC 1 abstention

Discussed reality of having hurting and homeless students on our campus. How are we addressing the issue?

- Looked at an operating food pantry at Cal State San Bernardino. CSSB food pantry is open two days a week.
 - We have been offered a spot in STEM center-idea is to open two days a week. Run by volunteers from ASNC, Veterans, etc. to provide food for the hungry.
 - Recently created 1000 food packets.
 - Would like to have a contest to name food pantry. Nonperishable food, upon request, can be put
- V. 3 0 Td26 V

- Eight full launch pilot colleges should be ready by Spring 2017. May be only two or three that currently participate in the course exchange.
- 106 of 113 Colleges are in the process of implementing new system. Six colleges are already users of Canvas. Are we included? No.
- Three participatory levels of O.E.I. Can participate in only sharing the OEI resources, can share the resources and adapt Canvas as the LMS of the district, and can share the resources, adopt Canvas, and participate in the course exchange.
- Looking for approval today of accepting the DE committee's recommendation of participating in the sharing of OEI Resources.
- College that provides the student gets FTES.
- Are classes COR aligned
- Recommend someone from DE and possibly OEI come to next AS meeting
- Doesn't seem like this is being vetted the same way at each college.
- There will be a consultative meeting at the Hall of Fame Friday Big meeting attended by large group. From there it will go to a smaller committee. There is concern that our faculty don't know about a meeting that is being held this Friday?
- Why the switch to Canvas-Someone needs to lay it out.
- How does it impact students?
- How does it impact faculty teaching?
- This is NOT A DONE DEAL
- If we do not switch we are not part of the exchange, but we can still teach on line
- Deadline Spring 2017
- Huge 17-1.152 >>BDC /C2_0 1 Tl</MCID 63 >>BDC 0d]TJ c.9 (e)12.8 (ev)]TJ 0 Tcnotsw (g)122 (a

H. CTE Liaison (Zwart) (#4, 10+1)

No Report

I. Assessment Committee (Burnett) (#5,#9, 10+1)

NAC is finding it increasingly more difficult to actually convene a meeting. This past year we have needed to cancel multiple times due to clashes with COTW, Presidential search panels, awesome authors presenting, some department meetings and the list goes on. At our next meeting in April we will discuss this and try to find a better solution.

The assessment coordinators from RCC have reached out to me to see if we can reconvene the GE workgroup. I have agreed to this if we can also agree on a purpose. Does the Senate have any concerns or desires for anything regarding the GE PLOs you would like us to consider?

Last thing, we are forming a work group to create some suggested templates for each discipline based program (so not AOE or GE PLO) to create a rotation system for organizing and planning assessment of the associated SLO's and subsequently PLO's. We don't anticipate starting the discussion with the whole faculty until fall as we are waiting to find out what changes, if any, the Program Review committee will make to the timelines for the comprehensive. We are at the point where we would like each discipline to take more control of ownership of when they assess th